Dear Mrs Jackson,
Please accept this letter as a formal request by Lytchett Matravers Parish Council for the creation of a new cyclepath/footpath from the Lytchett Matravers to Lytchett Minster School.
The existing “official route” for pedestrians and cyclists is along Foxhills Road, which is a single lane road, and then along a secluded narrow path (“Stafford Row”, footpath SE17/5) which crosses between fields, largely lined with thick hedges and has a steep slope/climb.  The alternative “road” route along Huntick Road (mostly 60mph) is infeasible, in fact terrifying, for anyone let alone school pupils, to walk or cycle along, with no existing footpath.  There has been a fatality along Huntick road (albeit a car crash) in February 2013.
Many parents do not feel that their children would be safe to use the “official” path – indeed many adults have said they would feel unsafe taking the path.  Rarely are schoolchildren seen using this route apart from literally a handful during the summer term when it is light and bright.  Although the path surface was improved within the last 2 years, it is still just a compacted gravel path.  Many schoolchildren would choose scooters or skateboards as preferred mode of transport, and this surface is not compatible with such small wheels.
The Lytchett Minster School currently offers a minibus service for transporting a limited number of pupils from Lytchett Matravers to/from the school.  There is good cycle/footpath provision for Upton and Sandford to Lytchett Minster, but the provision from Lytchett Matravers is simply inadequate.  This path would extend the network of Linked villages.
Statistical data collected by our group has shown that a large percentage of the vehicles which pass down Huntick Road during school rush hour return up the road, suggesting those journeys are purely “the school run”. There are approximately 150-200 pupils of Lytchett Minster school who live in Lytchett Matravers who will make the daily commute, so if we could reduce the number of cars we will make an environmental improvement, as well as making the road safer for those who do still use it by virtue of less traffic on that road.
The Parish Council have formed a working group consisting of council members and public, including landowners, and a SUSTRANS member, who have met to discuss options.  We are aware that Cllr Fred Drane has been working on this for some years, and thus he is in support of the work of this group.  But we are hoping that we can raise its profile to you in a way that convinces you of the absolute need for it, coupled with opportunities which have come forward through our Working Group to make it easier for DCC to turn this into a reality.
Clare Lees, one of the landowners and active member of our group, has said she is prepared to make land available on the south side of Huntick Road, and Lord Rockley who owns much of the wide verge and land to the North side has also offered support to the creation of a safe cycle/footpath.
As well as Cllr Fred Drane, we have the support of Cllr Wendy Meaden, Andrew Mead, Head of Lytchett Minster school.  “Natural England” are keen to improve the linking of villages and we also have endorsement from Michael Tomlinson MP, who lives in Lytchett Matravers and previously lived is Lytchett Minster.  He is very familiar with the locations and the need for a more viable option for children (indeed anyone) to travel this route independently and safely.  Secondary school pupils seek the independence of being able to travel to and from school with friends rather than escorted by their parents.
With the likelihood of housing development in the pipeline in Lytchett Minster and Lytchett Matravers, there should be Community Infrastructure Levy monies which could contribute towards this.  

Our working group have considered options, which are indicated below, but clearly DCC Highways have the expertise and knowledge to look at a requirement and assess it far more professionally than ourselves.  For example, the exact detail of where the path should start at the Lytchett Matravers end is unclear to us, although preferably within the 30mph zone.  Also if there is a need to cross Huntick Road, the best way of providing a crossing is a question we cannot definitively answer ourselves.  There is also a stretch of Huntick Road (approx. 80m) “pinch point” which is bounded by a wall on one side and an overgrown bank on the other, which runs to the entrances to Race Farm and Lytchett Heath which poses a challenge.
We understand that previous investigations have rejected the plan due to lack of desire to remove a Huntick Road hedge to widen the road to facilitate a roadside pathway, which would “affect the Rural Scene”, and also the cost to create a pathway with the infrastructure of streetlights, we offer the following options (in no particular order and they could be “mixed and matched”):
Option 1: (Blue in the illustration)
Along Huntick Road on the North side utilising existing wide verges where possible.  At each end of the pinch point create road constrictions allowing single line of traffic and “priority in one direction” – to traffic leaving Lytchett Matravers.   This has the advantage of slowing traffic coming into the village.  At this point of single lane, there could be a road crossing and pedestrian/cycle route on the other side of the road, “shielded” by the road constriction Bollards/kerb.  

Where the road opens out beyond Race Farm, one option would be to take a strip of land (4-5m?) within the field, thus retaining existing hedge, and create a foot/cyclepath just inside the field (with periodic breaks in the hedge as “safety refuges).  This would run down to the Crossroads by Kitchermans Cottage, where one would turn right to go to the Manor school.  This road, although rural, is busy at school time, so the safest option would either be to make it one-way with a footpath, or again have a pathway inside the field.  However, the landowner advises that the field is very boggy in this area.  A Raised boardwalk may be an option here?
This leads to the school entrance.

Option 2: (Green on the illustration)
Along Huntick Road on the North side utilising existing wide verges where possible.  Cut into the bank to create pathway through the pinch point.  Create road crossing opposite Race Farm.

The Race Farm Driveway actually forms the start of footpath SE18/18 which ends directly opposite the Lytchett Minster School entrance.

This pathway is a wide (at least 3-4m wide) rural track owned by Clare Lees.  Although tree and bush-lined, much of this is “poor quality” and Mrs Lees has indicated that it could be cleared to make the path even more “open”.  
Although another rural path, it is wide, airy, fairly straight with a gentle gradient and doesn’t feel as unsafe as Stafford Row.  From a safety/emergency perspective there is good Vodafone signal along this track.

We would certainly request that the entire pathway is given a tarmac surface to make it more enticing for walking in clean school shoes and for various wheels.

Regarding lighting, with the developments in Solar powered and LED lighting, it should be possible to facilitate this without the need for costly cabling infrastructure.  Indeed this lighting would probably only be needed between the hours of 7am and 7pm which is also more appealing to the landowners.
Existing “official” route shown in red.
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The Parish Council and landowners would welcome the opportunity to meet with you on site to review the proposal.  We have not carried out a full survey of pupils/parents (although we are happy to do so if it will reinforce the proposal) but we have received many comments of support from parents and the wider community.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely,

Cllr Andrew Huggins

Lytchett Matravers Parish Council

07747 036814

